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Start of Calculation of JPX-Nikkei 400 Net Total Return Index 

 

Nikkei Inc., Japan Exchange Group, Inc. and Tokyo Stock Exchange, Inc. have been jointly 

calculating and publishing the JPX-Nikkei Index 400 and its total return version (JPX-Nikkei 400 

Total Return Index). In addition to these indexes, the “JPX-Nikkei 400 Net Total Return Index,” 

which considers taxes for dividends starts to be calculated. 

 

The launch date plans to be October 20, 2014 and the Index values are available on a fee basis. 

For more details regarding the net total return version, please refer to the Index Guidebook for 

JPX-Nikkei 400 or TSE website (http://www.tse.or.jp/english/news/17/141008_a.html). 
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